
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

February 11th, 2020
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the February 11th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows Howes, Loane, Nowlan, Bush, Shipp and Curry present, absent were Newton & Eberle. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Mrs. Bush led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mrs. Shipp to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

During the public comment portion, Jim Milby from Castleton addressed the board with 3 complaints.  He would like some trees trimmed back that impede your view at the stop coming out of Castleton after you turn and head west.  He also had 2 complaints about his neighbor’s dogs involving a large pile of dog fecal matter and their excessive barking. 
A motion was made by Mr. Howes and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the January 14th, 2020 meeting minutes with 6 ayes and 1 abstains, motion carried.  

Committee Reports

1) Police-Mr. Loane reported the new squad car has arrived.
2) Legislative/Economic Development-None
3) Health Board-Ms. Bush reported the next meeting will be in March and reminded everyone to wash their hands, cover your mouth and get your flu shot.
4) Judicial-none

5) Building/Grounds-Chairman Curry reported that the Mid-Century site visit was completed.
6) Road/Bridge-Things are going well with no major issues.
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-None
8) Policy & Procedure Sub-Committee-Shipp/Bush-Mrs. Bush hopes to get the job description template out to department heads soon. 
9) Finance-A motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Nowlan to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Highway Report

County Engineer Giffin gave the highway report and they are continuing to work on the same issues reported last month.  Quotes for snow blades have been obtained from 2 different companies. Upcoming projects will include bridge inspections, Duncan road & MFT paperwork.  Chairman Curry mentioned an email he received from Scott Eisenbarth on the possible purchase by the County of their building. Purchasing the building was deemed cost-prohibitive and the plan is to build on current county highway property.
Finance Report

Treasurer Leezer gave the finance report and there were no major issues. Due to 3 pay periods, salaries looked overbudget for the month. There were also 2 large bills for boiler repairs.
Sheriff's Report

Chief Deputy Demetreon gave the Sheriff’s Report.  The new Tahoe is ready for pickup and the old one will be taken to the junkyard. The county now owns the 2 Humvees they had received through a government program and the title transfer process has been initiated.   E911 is still in limbo after being rejected by Marshall County and we will have to apply for another extension. 
New Business

1) A resolution was presented to maintain the confidentiality of Executive Session minutes.  A motion was made by Mrs. Bush to approve the resolution and was seconded by Mrs. Shipp with all present voting aye, motion carried.
2) A resolution was presented to release Executive Session minutes. A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan to approve the appointment with a second from Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried.

3) An ordinance was presented to adopt a county cannabis retailer's occupation tax. A motion was made by Mrs. Bush to approve the ordinance and was seconded by Mr. Howes with 5 ayes and 1 nay, motion carried.

4) A resolution was presented to appoint the Peoria Area Convention and Visitors Bureau the sole representative for Stark County.  A motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and was seconded by Mrs. Bush with all present voting aye, motion carried. 

5) A noxious weed work plan has been drafted for the County so that we are compliant with the Illinois Department of Agriculture.  Mrs. Shipp made a motion to approve the work plan with a second from Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried.

6) An agreement with Mid-Century for phone service was presented to the board.  Mr. Loane made a motion to approve the agreement with a second from Mrs. Bush with all present voting aye, motion carried.

7) A resolution for seal coating maintenance was presented.  Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mrs. Bush with all present voting aye, motion carried. 
Other Business

1) The potential drug testing policy for fire districts has been turned over to the State’s Attorney’s office for further inquiry. 
2) At this point, there are no plans to proceed with any mold remediation.
3) County Clerk Hollis updated the board on the upcoming 2020 Census.  The county received grant monies to promote completing the census and there will be several activities planned in the coming months.
4) Mr. Curry informed the board of a need to appoint a board member to the Tri-Counties Opportunity Council.  He asked for volunteers with plans to appoint someone at the next board meeting.

At 7:47 pm a motion was made by Mrs. Shipp to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mrs. Bush with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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